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Women and children would benefit most from statewide minimum wage increase 

Women workers and their families have the most to gain from Sen. Troy Carter’s Senate Bill 162, which 

would raise the statewide minimum wage to $8.50 per hour by January 1, 2020. While ​10.7 percent​ of 

all Louisiana workers would get a raise under the bill, more than 65 percent of workers that would 

benefit are women. Sen. Carter has put forth similar legislation three times in as many years, with little 

success, despite ​76 percent of Louisianans​ expressing their support for a minimum wage of $8.50. 

A minimum wage hike would also help to narrow the gender wage gap in Louisiana. The wage gap 

between men and women in Louisiana is the second largest in the country with women earning ​68 cents 

for every $1​ men earn, with a disproportionate number of female workers earning at or just above the 

federal minimum wage. As a result, more than twice as many Louisiana women will be affected by 

increasing the minimum wage to $8.50 than men. 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 162 would also benefit families with children, particularly female-headed families. Louisiana 

has the ​second highest​ rate of single-mother households in the country, and many low-wage female 

workers in Louisiana are the sole breadwinners for their families. SB 162 would give a raise to more 

35,000 single parents in the state and another 19,000 two-parent households. Overall, 105,325 

Louisiana children would benefit from higher household earnings.  

 

 

 

http://www.labudget.org/lbp/2018/03/policy-brief-senate-bill-162-would-boost-wages-for-more-than-1-in-10-louisiana-workers/
http://pprllsu.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/04/Louisiana-Survey-2016-Report-Five-FINALv2.pdf
https://nwlc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/2017-Higher-State-Minimum-Wages-Promote-Equal-Pay-for-Women.pdf
https://nwlc.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/2017-Higher-State-Minimum-Wages-Promote-Equal-Pay-for-Women.pdf
https://www.statista.com/statistics/242302/percentage-of-single-mother-households-in-the-us-by-state/


 

 

 

Senate Bill 162 would give working mothers a modest, but significant boost in wages that could make a                  

real difference in their families’ financial stability. The average increase in wages under the legislation               

would be $1,690 per year for directly affected workers, while indirectly affected workers would earn an                

average of $821 more per year. While that may not seem like a lot of money to some, for the impacted                     

families, it could be the difference between having enough food to eat, keeping up with the utility bill, or                   

being able to buy or repair a vehicle to get to work.  
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